
 
 

July 19, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Na’Taki Osborne Jelks, Ph.D. 
Chair, National Environmental Justice Advisory Council 
West Atlanta Watershed Alliance/Proctor Creek 
1441 Richland Road Southwest 
Atlanta, Georgia  30310 
 
Dear Dr. Jelks: 
 
I would like to thank you for the National Environmental Justice Advisory Council’s letter that details 
recommendations to strengthen the protection of farmworkers and their families. 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency acknowledges that the two-million farmworkers who 
undergird the United States agricultural industry and provide invaluable services to the national 
economy and food supply deserve better protection. We will examine the recommendations and will 
take a deeper dive into the challenges that have prevented change to better protect this community. 
Fully understanding and acting on the many environmental justice challenges facing communities 
across the nation in an intentional and consistent manner are among the EPA’s highest priorities.  
 
I have shared this report with David Uhlmann, assistant administrator for Enforcement and Compliance 
Assurance, and Michal Ilana Freedhoff, assistant administrator for the Chemical Safety and Pollution 
Prevention, and asked them to follow up with the council in more detail about the recommendations. 
David and Michal are looking forward to reviewing and discussing NEJAC’s recommendations with 
leadership and their staff.  
 
I am grateful for the council’s dedication and hard work, and I look forward to attending future 
meetings and having an opportunity to engage with you. In the meantime, please accept my warmest 
wishes for continued success.  
 
      Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 

      Michael S. Regan



 
 

July 19, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Jerome Shabazz 
Chair, National Environmental Justice Advisory Council 
Overbrook Environmental Education Center 
6134 Lancaster Avenue 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania  19151 
 
Dear Mr. Shabazz: 
 
I would like to thank you for the National Environmental Justice Advisory Council’s letter that details 
recommendations to strengthen the protection of farmworkers and their families. 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency acknowledges that the two-million farmworkers who 
undergird the United States agricultural industry and provide invaluable services to the national 
economy and food supply deserve better protection. We will examine the recommendations and will 
take a deeper dive into the challenges that have prevented change to better protect this community. 
Fully understanding and acting on the many environmental justice challenges facing communities 
across the nation in an intentional and consistent manner are among the EPA’s highest priorities.  
 
I have shared this report with David Uhlmann, assistant administrator for Enforcement and Compliance 
Assurance, and Michal Ilana Freedhoff, assistant administrator for the Chemical Safety and Pollution 
Prevention, and asked them to follow up with the council in more detail about the recommendations. 
David and Michal are looking forward to reviewing and discussing NEJAC’s recommendations with 
leadership and their staff.  
 
I am grateful for the council’s dedication and hard work, and I look forward to attending future 
meetings and having an opportunity to engage with you. In the meantime, please accept my warmest 
wishes for continued success.  
 
      Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 

      Michael S. Regan 
 




